
The Woodclyffe Almshouses Trust 
Charity Commission No: 204467 

Annual Report of the Trustees for the Year ended 31st December 2018 

Trustees/Constitution/Organisation 

1. At 31st December 2019, the Trustees were as follows: 

Rev’d John Cook – Chairman 
Neill Pitcher – Property/Survey 
Dr Mark Puddy – Medical Adviser 
Maryam Akhtar - Hon. Treasurer 
Gavin Dunbar – Building Maintenance 
Jane Batting - Social/Welfare 
Lis Butler – Hon. Secretary 

Gavin Dunbar stepped down as Treasurer on 31st December 2018. 
Maryam Akhtar agreed to take over as Treasurer as from 1st January 2019  

2. Graham Adlington continues as Warden of the Almshouses. 

Meetings 

3 The trustees’ meetings were held on 13th March, 29th May, 28th August and 
4th December.   

4 The 21st Trustees/Residents liaison meeting was held on 4th December.  The 
meeting continues to provide a valuable opportunity for exchanges of views and in-
formation. The meeting was followed by a Christmas buffet lunch. 

Residency Matters  

5. Weekly maintenance and heating charges were increased on 1st April 2019 to 
£107 for Flat 6 (single occupancy), £113 for double occupancy and £101 for single 
occupancy for the other five flats. 

Health, Safety and Fire 

6. Fire precautions.  Fire instructions are well displayed in the Almshouses.   

Building Works and Maintenance 



7. The trustees continue to invest in a programme of upgrading both the individ-
ual flats and the common parts and exterior of the building.  The quinquennial survey 
continues to guide work that is undertaken to maintain the building.   

Finance 

9.   Income for the year was £44,237 and expenditure £35,753 

10. Paul Worthington was re-appointed as Independent Examiner to the Trust 

Lis Butler 
Honorary Secretary 

4th April 2020 






















